
International Union of Operating Engineers Endorses John Chiang for Governor 
in 2018 
 
IUOE Locals 12, 39, and 501 have all endorsed John Chiang for Governor in 2018.  
 
John has always been a strong supporter of State employees and firmly stood by 
us when former Governor Schwarzenegger was attacking our pay and benefits. He 
is a straight shooter, a man of modest means, and he truly values the work that 
our Unit 12 members perform.  
 
He understands the recruitment and retention problems that we have in this unit 
and he has already shared his ideas and visions with us on how to rectify them.  
 
We realize that there are several other strong candidates in this race, but there is 
only one candidate that had our backs then and will have our backs in the future, 
and that is John Chiang.    
 
Local 3 is still assessing the candidates and will be making a decision as we get 
closer to the election. 
 
If you are interested in getting personally involved in supporting John for 
Governor, you can contact his campaign at www.johnchiang.com. 
 
In Solidarity 
 
IUOE, Unit 12 


